CO-DECISION PROCEDURE – First reading

European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a directive of the European Parliament and of the Council amending Council Directives 68/151/EEC and 89/666/EEC as regards publication and translation obligations of certain types of companies
1.
Rapporteur: Piia-Noora KAUPPI (EPP-ED/FI)

2
EP reference number: A6-0400/2008 / P6_TA-PROV(2008)0547
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 19 November 2008

4.
Subject: publication and translation obligations of certain types of companies

5.
Inter-institutional reference number: 2008/0083(COD)
6.
Legal basis: Article 44(2) (g) EC Treaty
7.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Legal Affairs (JURI)
8.
Commission's position: The Commission can accept part of the amendments adopted by the European Parliament.
The Commission cannot agree to the adoption of a Directive in the context of the administrative burdens reduction exercise that has the effect of increasing administrative burdens instead of reducing them.

The Commission therefore opposes amendments 3 and 11, which are contrary to the objective of the proposal by explicitly allowing Member States to provide that companies should pay the costs of any existing additional publication obligations.

The Commission, furthermore, has some reservations as regards amendment 2, which implies that additional fees can be charged to companies if Member States introduce new additional publication obligations.
These amendments mean that the only change that Member States would have to implement following the adoption of the directive would be to make the use of an electronic platform mandatory, in addition to any other publication obligations they currently have in place. This means that instead of reducing administrative burdens, the directive would rather risk to lead to companies being made subject to additional obligations compared to the current situation. In any case, no reduction of the current administrative burdens would be achieved while the savings that we expected from our original proposal had been assessed, in the impact assessment, at around 600 mio € / year.

9.
Outlook for amendment of the proposal: Amendment of the proposal does not seem appropriate.
10.
Outlook for the adoption of a common position: There has been no debate in the Council on the amendments proposed by the Parliament. However, on the basis of earlier discussions in the Council Working Group, we expect only limited support for these amendments. Therefore, a second reading is expected.

